RECEIVED

SEP - 4 2013

ONTARIO ENERGY 8D

Ontario Energy Board, c/o Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary, PO Box 2319, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor, 2300 Yonge Street, Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

September 2, 2013.

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: Amended Notice of Application Application for Leave to Constuct Transmission Facilities by: Niagara Region Wind Corporation ("NRWC") Board File Number EB-2013-0203

I, Norman Vaughan, am the owner of land along both the north and south sides of the Canborough Road in the Township of West Lincoln. As such, the Niagara Region Wind Corporation's proposed Transmission Facilities may be constructed along several thousand feet of my active farm property. I have several concerns about the form of agreement that will be offered to landowners affected by the route and location of the transmission lines.

By this letter, I respectfully request permission to be an active participant in the hearing, i.e., I hereby request intervenor status.

It is my understanding that a written hearing will be undertaken. Due to the potential adverse financial ramifications that the proposed transmission lines could have on not only my farming operation, but that of our neighbouring farms and schools as well, I request the opportunity to explain our concerns at an oral hearing. I strongly believe that an oral hearing is the only fair way that our concerns can be adequately addressed.

If you wish to contact me, I can be reached at (905) 386-6878.

Yours truly,

Norman Douglas Vaughan

cc: Tim Hudak, MPP Niagara West Glanbrook